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MEMORANDUM TO FILE

UNITED STATES
NUCLEAR REGULATORY COMMISSION

WASHINGTON, D. C. 20555

OEC 22

19'essrs.

R.E. Talion, President; J.J. Hudiburg, Chief Executive Officer; and
C.O. 1<oody, Senior Vice President of- FIorida-Power-and-Light .Company=-(-FP&L),
met with Mr. Victor Stello, Dr ..Thomas Murley, Dr. J.N. Grace, and other NRC

staff representatives at NRC Headquarters on December 15, 1987. The purpose of
the meeting was to review recent and past problems at Turkey Point and discuss
probable root causes and intended corrective action.

FP8L reviewed changes that the company has made in the areas of technical
support, management, training, maintenance, security, and drug testing.
Highlighted were management skill improvements that have been made as a result
of INPO assessments, NRC inspections, and the FP&L Management on Shift (MOS)

program at Turkey Point. Also noted were several management changes that have
recently been effected to upgrade the corporate and site teams. FP8L stated
that they are committed to safe, efficient plant operation and that they'e
adopted a much more conservative corporate operating philosophy than has
previously existed.

FP&L described mechanisms they have in place to find and address short- and
long-term problems. The MOS program is the vehicle to find and address short-
and intermediate-term issues. This system for assigning, prioritizing,
tracking, and reporting status of these issues up the management chain ensures
timely resolution with meaningful corporate involvement. FP&L has seen an
increase in pride of ownership and a change in culture of plant personnel that
they attribute, to some extent, to the MOS program. Long-term issues,
primarily identified through SALP and INPO assessments, are being addressed by
the formation of a "lead team," composed of six major department heads from
Turkey Point. The lead team is currently assigning personnel to study problems
to determine the root causes and necessary corrective actions. By the end of
1987, plans to address the long-term problems will have been developed and will
be in the initial stages of implementation.

NRC pointed out that licensed operators, when not under direct scrutiny by
INPO, NRC, or FP&L management, had exhibited an apparent lack of
professionalism, characterized by informal communications, not following
procedures, etc. FP&L was asked to describe how they are dea'ling with this
problem. FPEL responded that the MOS program provides a vehicle for monitoring
operator performance; however, it was noted that the objective of this program
is to change the culture of operators and line management to permanently
instill professionalism in operators regardless of who is monitoring them.
Some management changes have been made to ensure that high standards are
promoted throughout the organization and reinforced from the top down. FP&L
was of the opinion that licensed operators currently at Turkey Point exhibit a
much improved attitude over that which previously existed. NRC did not share
FP&L's view of current operator attitudes at Turkey Point.
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NRC asked whether FP8L was confident that they had really identified the root
causes and were actually treating the right symptoms. FP8L stated that they
feel comfortable that they have identified the main problem areas, but all the
problems and root causes are probably not yet known. However, their
conservative approach toward finding and addressing problems and root causes
makes them confident that, over time, all root causes will be determined and

corrected to prevent recurrence.

NRC asked FPAL whether corporate, Turkey Point, or a combination of both was

the source of the problems. FPSL thought that both entities had contributed to
the problems. NRC noted, however, that though St. Lucie and Turkey Point are
under the same corporate management, St. Lucie does not have the serious
problems that Turkey Point has. This implies that the source of the problems
is specific to Turkey Point. NRC further noted that information points to the
licensed operators in the control room as the source of the problems and the
apparent inability of FPGL to communicate corporate philosophy and performance
expectations to them.

It is hoped that the independent review of Turkey Point commissioned by FP&L

wi 11 succeed in identifying the root causes of the problems there. At some

time after completion of the independent review, NRC intends to perform a

diagnostic inspection at Turkey Point. NRC does not yet see FP8L as being
"over the hump" at Turkey Point. It was suggested that FP8L return in about
six months to participate in a similar meeting for the purpose of reviewing
progress in this area.

ictor S ello, r.
Executive Director for Operations
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MEMORANDUM TO FILE

Messrs. R.E. Talion, President; J.J. Hudiburg, Chief Executive Officer; and

C.O. 1!oody, Senior Vice President of Florida Power and Light Company (FPSL),
met with Nr. Victor Stello, Dr. Thomas Hurley, Dr. J.N. Grace, and other NRC

staff representatives at NRC Headquarte'rs on December 15, 1987. The purpose of
the meeting was to review recent and past problems at Turkey Point and discuss
probable root causes and intended corrective action.

FPAL reviewed changes that the company has made in the areas of technical
support, management, training, maintenance, security, and drug testing.
Highlighted were management skill improvements that have been made as a result
of INPO assessments, NRC inspections, and the FPSL Management on Shift (MOS)

program at Turkey Point. Also noted were several management changes that have

recently been effected to upgrade the corporate and site teams. FPSL stated
that they are committed to safe, efficient plant operation and that they'e
adopted a much more conservative corporate operating philosophy than has

previously existed.

FP5L described mechanisms they have in place to find and address short- and
long-term problems. The MOS program is the vehicle to find and address short-
and intermediate-term issues. This system for assigning, prioritizing,
tracking, and reporting status of these issues up the management chain ensures
timely resolution with meaningful corporate involvement. FPSL has seen an
increase in pride of ownership and a change in culture of plant personnel that
they attribute, to some extent, to the MQS program. Long-term issues,
primarily identified through SALP and INPO assessments, are being addressed by
the formation of a "lead team," composed of six major department heads from
Turkey Point. The lead team is currently assigning personnel to study problems
to determine the root causes and necessary corrective actions. By the end of
1987, plans to address the long-term problems will have been developed and will
be in the initial stages of implementation.

NRC pointed out that licensed operators, when not under direct scrutiny by
INPO, NRC, or FPSL management, had exhibited an apparent lack of
professionalism, characterized by informal communications, not following
procedures, etc. FP5L was asked to describe how they are dealing with this
problem. FPSL responded that the MOS program provides a vehicle for monitoring
operator performance; however, it was noted that the objective of this program
is to change the culture of operators and line management to permanently
instill professionalism in operators regardless of who is monitoring them.
Some management changes have been made to ensure that high standards are
promoted throughout the organization and reinforced from the top down. FPSL

was of the opinion that licensed operators currently at Turkey Point exhibit a

much improved attitude over that which previously existed. NRC did not share
FPSL's view of current operator attitudes at Turkey Point.
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NRC asked whether FPSL was confident that they had really identified the root
causes and were actually treating the right symptoms. FPSL stated that they
feel comfortable that they have identified the main problem areas, but all the
problems and root causes are probably not yet known. However, their
conservative approach toward finding and addressing problems and root causes
makes them confident that, over time, all root causes will be determined and
corrected to prevent recurrence.

NRC asked FPSL whether corporate, Turkey Point, or a combination of both was

the source of the problems. FP8L thought that both entities had contributed to
the problems. NRC noted, however, that though St. Lucie and Turkey Point are
under the same corporate management, St. Lucie does not have the serious
problems that Turkey Point has. This implies that the source of the problems
is specific to Turkey Point. NRC further noted that information points to the
licensed operators in the control room as the source of the problems and the
apparent inability of FPSL to communicate corporate philosophy and performance
expectations to them.

It is hoped that the independent review of Turkey Point commissioned by FPSL

will succeed in identifying the root causes of the problems there. At some

time after completion of the independent review, NRC intends to perform a

diagnostic inspection at Turkey Point. NRC does not yet see FPEL as being
"over the hump" at Turkey Point. It was suggested that FPEL return in about
six months to participate in a similar meeting for the purpose of reviewing
progress in this area.

'~ig~nal sz~~ b
VictorSt0py0,

Victor Stello, Jr.
Executive Director for Operations
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